Lightning Robotics Team 3042 – Secretary Report
Date – Wednesday, July 15, 2015
Time – 7:00pm – 8:00pm
Location – Eastview Commons Area – 1st Floor
Meeting Attendees: Chip Berguist, Brian Budreau, Michael Carter, Susan Carter, Mary Gunn, Rachel Lord, Cindy Taintor
Treasurer’s Report – Balance as of 6/30/2015 - $9,625.89
1. Expenses to be paid:
FTC Controllers/Software - $812.46
3D Printer & Filliment - $2,598.99
Team Debit Card was once again compromised and used for fraudulent purchases.  Police report was filed.  Bank account has been reimbursed for all fraudulent purchases.  To avoid having our bank account compromised in the future we have opened a credit card account.  Coaches will each have a credit card for the account to make purchases. No direct access to the bank account will be allowed outside the Booster President and Treasurer.

Fundraising – We have several fundraisers coming up in the next couple of months.
1. Lifetime Fitness Torchlight 5K – We are committed to having 10 people as volunteers.  If we have more that would be great.  The location will be Father Hennepin Park in Minneapolis.  The volunteer team needs to check in all together so we will need to meet at EVHS and car pool over to the park.  Given traffic issues it was decided that we should meet at EVHS at 5:15pm to ensure we get to the check in by 6:30pm.  Lifetime Fitness will donate $25 per person to the team in return for the help.  If we get 20 people the donation goes up to $30 per person.
2. Renaissance Festival Bag 4 Bucks – We have 2 dates that the team is committed to volunteering.  Saturday, August 29th 24 people – the team will be paid $1000, Sunday, September 20th 30 people – the team will be paid $1200
3. Cat Video Festival in Fall – we still do not have a firm date but the school administration is working to get that solidified.  We need people to submit funny cat videos to the following e-mail www.catvideofestival@gmail.com.
4. FLL Tournament – The team runs the concession stand for a FIRST Lego league tournament and we get the proceeds.  Date and location have yet to be determined.
Volunteers – As we enter into next season we will need volunteers to help make the season a success.  The coaches and Booster President are working on compiling a list of volunteer opportunities where people can contribute their talents.
Booster Officers – The following positions are open on the Booster Board of Directors -  Vice President, Treasurer, Secretary. – We started the Boosters 2 years ago and the current Board members have served their commitment or no longer have students on the team.  If interested, contact Susan Carter – skarter1@yahoo.com or 612-290-8677

FTC Program - FTC Program kicks off Wednesday August 5th.  Students who attend Freshman Orientation on September 2nd will still have the opportunity sign up for the FTC program.
Open Discussion – Michael Carter talked about the FIRST program and volunteer opportunities with that program.

Meeting Adjourned – Meeting ended at 8:10pm
Date of Next Meeting – Wednesday, August 12. 2015
